
   

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

  
   

 
  

 

  
 

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

     
 

  
 

    
    

 
 

      
  

   
  

 
 

   
 

   
  

 
     

 

 
  

 

~ 
Conservation and Climate 
Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St 
Winnipeg MB R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-045-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/sd 

File No.: 3851.00 

May 26, 2021 

Barry Blue 
Landfill Manager 
Waste Connections of Canada Inc. 
Box 19 Grp 25 RR2 
Winnipeg MB  R3C 2E6 
barry.blue@wasteconnections.com 

Dear Barry Blue: 

Re: Waste Connections of Canada Inc. - Notice of Alteration Approval for Landfill 
Height Adjustment in Phase 1 - Environment Act Licence No. 2177 E R5 

Thank you for your Notice of Alteration (NoA) request dated April 26, 2021 
relative to a request for alteration to Environmental Act Licence No. 2177 E R5, 
originally issued for the construction and operation of the Development being an 
Integrated Waste Management Facility, to be located on N1/2 of 11 and 14-12-2 EPM in 
the Rural Municipality of Rosser. 

The intent of the NoA request is to increase the peak elevation of the 
Phase 1 landfill from 260.4 metres above sea level to 287.58 metres above sea level as 
proposed in the January 27, 2021 final report, “Prairie Green Integrated Waste 
Management Facility- Landfill Height Adjustment”, submitted to Waste Connections of 
Canada Inc. by Golder Associates Ltd. 

Upon review of the NoA, I am satisfied that the environmental effects that 
would result from the proposed alteration will be insignificant. Therefore, in accordance 
with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act, I hereby authorize implementation of the 
NoA request dated April 26, 2021. 

All clauses in Environment Act Licence No. 2177 E R5 remain in effect. 

If you have any questions concerning this approval, please contact Edwin 
Yazon, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at 
Edwin.Yazon@gov.mb.ca or 431-335-2554. 
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If you have any questions regarding the ongoing administration of the 
licence, please contact Nada Suresh, Acting Regional Supervisor, Environmental 
Compliance and Enforcement Branch, at Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-8214. 

Sincerely, 
Original Signed by 
Siobhan Burland Ross 

for Shannon Kohler, Director 
The Environment Act 

cc: Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Asit Dey, Edwin Yazon - Environmental Approvals 
Fabiano Gondim - Golder Associates Ltd. 
Public Registry 
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